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NH House Speaker Speaks out Against Today’s Events During a Governor and Executive Council Meeting 
 
Concord, NH – Speaker Sherman Packard (R-Londonderry) released the following statement 
condemning the protest held at the Executive Council meeting today at the NH Institute of Politics in 
Manchester: 
 

"Our Constitution guarantees the right to free speech, but disruption of government meetings, and 

threats to government officials is absolutely unacceptable. The events we witnessed today were 

disgraceful and contrary to civil public discourse. Governor Sununu and the Executive Council 

members did the right thing by putting people’s safety first." 
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